BAPHIQ assists proprietor to establish poultry slaughterhouse to achieve the policy of banning the sale and slaughter of live poultry in traditional market
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Bureau of Animal and Plant Health Inspection and Quarantine （BAPHIQ） said that, owing to the spread of avian influenza across the world and the increasing cases of human infection, and in order to implement President Chen’s declaration to ban the sale and slaughter of poultry in traditional markets in the third National Security Meeting, as well as to fulfill the policy of the Council of Agriculture to guide and assist in the establishment of poultry slaughterhouses, BAPHIQ has requested the county and municipality governments to expedite the review process for setting up a new slaughterhouse, and provide necessary assistance to the applicants so that the establishment of a new slaughterhouse can be complete within 6 months and begin its operation as soon as possible.

Most of the poultry sold and slaughtered in traditional markets are native broilers, with different chicken-sizes. The establishment of slaughterhouses, which meet this kind of market demand, will be encouraged. BAPHIQ said that, of the 24 licensed poultry slaughterhouses in Taiwan, 8 of which set up for slaughtering native broilers, and 15 among 18 others still under construction can also provide such service. In case of emergency, the existing slaughterhouses can provide assistance in slaughter to meet the public demand of native broilers.

BAPHIQ has coordinated with county and municipality governments to assist in whoever, willing to establish the slaughterhouse, if all the required documents are submitted, the processing time will be shorten from 289 days to 183 days. In addition to administrative and technical assistance, BAPHIQ will also provide necessary information and model-style blueprint for whom intends to establish poultry slaughterhouse.

BAPHIQ reminds the applicants to evaluate variety of conditions before making a good decision on set up of the slaughterhouse. Anyone who wants to know further information about the establishment of slaughterhouse can contact the Meat Inspection Division of BAPHIQ at 886-2-33432079.

